
From: HOLGATE, CHANDLER B <cholgate@email.sc.edu>
To: Danny VaratDannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 4/29/2018 1:25:56 PM
Subject: Summer internship

Dear Dr. Varat,
 

I hope this email finds you well. Per your request, I am emailing to remind you of my interest in an 
internship for this summer. My schedule has just solidified, and I should be available from the last 
week of May until the start of graduate school on June 25th. I know that I am available for only a short 
period of time, and I understand if you can only offer the position to someone available all summer. 
However, I would be honored, if you consider me. I look forward to hearing from you. 
 

Best Wishes,
 
Chandler Holgate
 
cholgate@email.sc.education
 
(706) 533 4415
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